


These hourly charges have been calculated using the Freedom of Information {Charges) 

Regulations 2019 (the FOi Regulations) to reflect the work involved in processing a request 

and making a decision. However, any access you get to the documents will depend on the final 

decision, and not the payment of charges. 

What you need to do 

You have 30 days to pay the charges. You can pay the charge in full, or pay a deposit of 25% 

now and the remainder before you receive any documents. The attachment to this letter sets 

out the payment options. 

If you dispute the charge 

Please contact the Treasury's FOi team by emailing foi@treasury.gov.au and explain why the 

charge has been wrongly assessed, why it should be reduced, or why there should be no 

charge for your request. 

Your email must include your reasons for disputing the charge. If you are requesting a 

reduction in the charge, or that there be no charge, this includes information to help the 

Treasury understand whether: 

• the charge would cause financial hardship to you, or the person on whose behalf you made

the request, or

• giving access to the documents is in the general public interest, or in the interest of a

substantial section of the public.

The Treasury will then consider your email, and make a decision about whether or not to 

reduce or remove the charge. You may still contest the charge after paying the charge in full, 

or in part by deposit. 

What happens next? 

The statutory timeframe for processing your request is suspended until you pay the charge or 

deposit, or until you receive a decision from the Treasury about removing the charge. 

If you do not contact the Treasury or pay the charge or deposit within 30 days of receiving this 

letter, your request will be taken to have been withdrawn. 

Yours sincerely 

Nicholas Dowie 

Assistant Secretary 

Housing Division 
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